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Februery 23, 2007
The Honorabla Samuel Bodman
Secretary, Departmens of Energy
1000 Indepeudence Avenue, S W,
‘Washingron, DC 20588
Dear Secretary Bodmmm:

It has come to my aftention that the Department has established a public comment
period, set to expire on February 28, 2007, regarding an Engineering Evaluation/Cost
Assessment (EE/CA) for cleaning up radioactive contamination from the site of one of
the former SNAP reactors bt the Santa Susena Field Laboratory, I write to urge you to
extand the comment period.

Aside from an advertisernent in local papers, DOE failed 1o provide meaningful public
rotice of the existence of the EE/CA and the comment petiod. Your Department did aot
notify my office of the availability of the EE/CA or the comment period. To my
knowledge, other logislators were similarly not notified. Well into the comment petiod,
DOE sent out a posfeard 1o members of the public who had signed up to be informed of
important SSFL developments, annouacing & public mecting on February 21, However,
thls postcard inexplicably failed to mention the EE/CA, whexe it conld be obtained, or the

-comment period. Similarly, the Departrent's SSFL website did not include any
anpouncement of the EE/CA availability untj} long into the comment period. Those few
people wha may have seen the ad and promptly went to the cited URL would have found
no mention of the EE/CA, nor copy of 1t. In fact, a Jink marked "Cleanup'' leads to a page
that reads "Under Construction” - '

As you know, I have long been concemed that SSFL is not adequately being cleancd
up. To the extent the Department solicifs public comment on aspects of the cleanup, the
apportunity for public comment should be meaningful. ) esk that you extend the public
comment peziod a mizimum of 45 days from the tze the Department senys notice by
mail to the meiling Jist for the Interested public concerning the evallability of th EE/CA,
and oppormunity to subgnit wrilten comment,

Thank you very much for your attention to this matter and consideration of his
request.

Sinceraly,
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